

28 February, 1942

Dr. Forrest C. Allen
Department of Physical Education
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

My dear Rotarian Forrest:

Thank you very much for your letter and clipping in connection with the China Day program. I deeply appreciate your cooperation.

I am sure that your program was very interesting since you were able to secure a student from China. He should have been able to give you some first hand information.

Thank you also for your offer of future cooperation. Clubs like yours make Rotary what it is today.

With every good wish, I am

Cordially and Rotarily yours,

Tom J. Davis
President, R. I.
md